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January 31, 2022

Mr. Ronnie Stutts FAXED
President
National Rural Letter Carriers'
Association
1630 Duke Street
Alexandria, VA 22314-3467

Dear Mr. Stutts:

This is in reference to our October 12, 2017, Article 19 notification advising of the Postal Services'
proposal to establish a formalized program to use safety captains. The program was entitled, the
Safety Ambassador Program. The intent of this program was to create a standardized safety
captain program based on the programs being used in some locations at the time.

Prior to nationwide implementation of the program, the Postal Service met with several of the
employee organizations and made the decision to revise the Safety Ambassador Program based
on feedback received during these discussions. However, publication of any such revisions was
deferred due to the ongoing discussions with the employee organizations.

Since that time, and based upon further discussions with our employee organizations, the Postal
Service has determined that the Safety Ambassador Program will be discontinued. All related
materials will be removed from circulation effective immediately.

Please contact Mera Cole at extension 4870 if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

David E. Mills
Director
Labor Relations Policies and Programs

475 L'ENFANT PLAZA SW
WASHINGTON DC 20260-4101
WWW.USPS.COM



